
 

 

 

Case No OMBOI-21-2461 

 

 

3 April 2025  

 

 

Hon Minister Dr Byron Camilleri 

Ministry for Home Affairs, Security and Employment 

201, Strait Street 

Valletta VLT 1433 

 

 

Email: byron.camilleri@gov.mt 

 

 

Dear Minister 

 

 

I refer to the report pursuant to an own-initiative investigation conducted by this Office into 

allegations of systemic maladministration within the Corradino Correctional Facility.  The 

report was emailed to you on the 31 January 2025 and a hard copy was also sent by post. 

 

You are requested to advise whether the recommendations that are detailed in the report 

will be implemented.  If that will be the case, then please give details on the methodology of 

implementation.  

 

A reply of whatever nature is requested by the 30 April 2025. 

  

 

Regards 

 
 

Judge Joseph Zammit McKeon 

Ombudsman 

 

  

Copy:   Ms Joyce Dimech 

Permanent Secretary 

Email: joyce.dimech@gov.mt 

   

Mr Oreste Cassar 

               Director General (Coordination and Implementation) 

               Office of the Prime Minister   

Email: oreste.cassar.1@gov.mt 


